Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 464 June 2008

Parish Council News

The Parish Council Meeting on 9th May 2008 was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Vice Chairman acting as Chairman), Mrs P Bean, Mrs J Calvert, B Parkinson and I Read. Clerk Mr BC Taylor (878060). Apologies received from Cllrs D Weston (Chairman) and N Anfield.

Presentation by Representatives of NEDL and YEDL:

They announced that Sheriff Hutton is 14th in the list for modernisation of Electricity Supply with at least £500,000 of work to be done. No delivery date forecast, but a delay of more than 5 years mentioned, with money being the main stumbling block.

They wanted Sheriff Hutton residents to be made aware that, in the event of a cut in Service, arrangements will be made to cater for people with priority needs. There is a Register which presently contains names of 80,000 people who are, for example, on Dialysis Treatment. The Clerk will contact the NEDL Parish Council Liaison Officer to set up Registration requirements for Sheriff Hutton. There will be a special fail-safe procedure to ensure that the supply cannot be cut off by the Engineer without ensuring that people on the Register in the area are catered for.

Relocation of Mono-pole: Latest Position

There is still no indication whether or not the Pole is operational but switch-on must be imminent.

Introduction of New Ryedale Safer Neighbourhood Inspector

A new Inspector, Tim Hutchinson, has been appointed to replace Helen Taylor. He is in charge of the 'Ryedale Safer Neighbourhood Team'.

Traffic Matrix

County Cllr Mrs Clare Wood has agreed to enquire of Area Manager Highways NYCC regarding possible trials for Sheriff Hutton.

Village of the Year Competition

The Application has still to be approved by the sub-committee and will be submitted by 23rd May 2008.

The Paths around the Castle

The work has been approved subject to ratification by English Heritage. Proposed start date is late September 2008.

Grasscutting

A contract has been negotiated for Grasscutting and an initial cut made. As the standard was was not satisfactory the May cut will now take place early in order to rectify the situation. This will also include chemical spraying of weeds on hard standing throughout the Village.

Councillors' Walk around the Village

During the Walk around the Village on 6th May 2008 Councillors identified the following matters requiring attention:

- Replacement of Village Sign on Bulmer Road
- Replacement of handrails outside Hilllview House, Main Street
- Handyman to trim laurel bush in open space, The Croft

- Handyman to paint handrails around Village Green, East End Lane and Main Street
- Pathway at Village Green to be smoothed
- Tree Surgeon to trim beech tree outside Stile House
- Handyman to prune holly tree adjacent to Post Office
- Handyman to tidy up Ginnel by Primary School and trim trees causing overhang
- NYCC to be reminded re repair to surface in Ginnel
- Grasscutting Contractors to be spoken to regarding standard of first cut

Planning Applications

Notification of withdrawal of Appeal APP/2736/A/08/2064725/WF: Miss S Duhig: Land adjacent to Malverns, The Green, Sheriff Hutton.

Next Meeting: Will be held on Friday 13th June 2008 at7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Village Handyman

The post of Village Handyman is now vacant. The post is part-time and involves small maintenance and repair jobs as decided by the Parish Council to be required around the Village such as lighting pruning of trees, painting and minor repairs. Materials required may be purchased by the handyman who will be reimbursed by the Parish Council.

Salary by Negotiation

Applications should be made in writing to the Parish Clerk: Bev Taylor, The Mill House, Lilling YO60 6RP

NEDL Electricity Supply Priority Needs Register

NEDL maintain a Register of those members of the Public who would require Priority Need Assistance in case of a Failure in the Electricity Supply.

In the event of a Planned Power Cut any person present on the Register and resident in the area affected by the Cut will be given prior warning of the intended action before it is taken. This will enable alternative arrangements to be made and ensure that nobody suffers any life-threatening consequences.

If any Resident feels that he or she will require this facility please contact the Parish Clerk on 878060 or write to him at The Mill House, Lilling, YO60 6RP. He will be pleased to assist you in the registration of details on the Priority Needs Register.

Parish Plan 2008

Now's The Time To have Your Say

By the time you read this you should have received your Parish Plan questionnaire which will give your views on a wide range of topics. The new Parish Plan will set the scene for the way in which a majority of our community want Sheriff Hutton to change or develop (or not change or develop) over the next 5-15 years so please give a few minutes of your time to answer the questions. The survey is confidential so no one will know what was said by a particular person.

There is a questionnaire for each adult (aged 17 and over on January 1st 2008) in the Parish and a separate one for those aged 11 – 16. If you haven't received your copy by June 5th please ring Richard Haste (878581) or Douglas Wooles (878469).

Please fill-in your questionnaire – it is your opportunity to help shape the future of your community.

Sheriff Hutton Parish Plan Group 878581

Yorkshire Countrywomens' Association

For this months meeting we had a fascinating talk by Jean Elliott who has been trained in both Graphology and Psychology, Jean has a special interest in the criminal mind and explained that some traits could be revealed by a persons handwriting. We were told that slant, spacing and the size of capitals could all be interpreted. We were also entertained by the analysis of some politicians writing.

We look forward to our next meeting which is on June 11th on the RSPCA by Richard Humphris. As always we welcome new members and visitors.

Gardening Club

A GARDEN VISIT TO 'HILLBARK', BARDSEY on Wednesday 18th June is scheduled for the next Gardening Club event. Please note the early meeting time of 6pm at the Village Hall.

June also sees the Village Fair at which the Gardening Club has a stand. Please come along to ask any questions about the club or plants/gardening. We will be offering some plants/flowers for sale. The date, SATURDAY JUNE 14TH - 2pm to 4pm.

The Village Show on Saturday 9th August, doors open 2.30pm, a new trophy for the best craft entry in the show has been donated by an anonymous supporter.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club

215 members took part in the May draw, prize winning numbers this month were £150 - 147, £100 - 39, £50 - numbers 2, 22 and 154, and £25 each to numbers 30, 181, 194, and 47.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Home Fixtures for June Hovingham League 6 30 start June 2nd v Wigginton, June 30th V Tollerton Hovingham Ladies Every Thursday 6.30pm. York League Mixed 6.30pm June 10th, June 17th, June 24th. Ladies 9.30am June 7th, June 28th. Men's Sunday mornings 10.00am No fixture list.

Social Tennis All Ladies sessions continue as normal.

Club Night Wednesday Evenings from 6.30pm.

Junior Tennis Practice sessions for juniors on Tuesday afternoons 4.00 to 4.30 and 4.30 to 5.00pm The juniors have been enjoying coaching sessions with Tom Johnson an asst LTA coach, the final one will be on June 3rd and the regular practice sessions will run after that.

Further details from Helen Dryland 878762

Junior Club Night is on Friday evenings 6.30 to 8.30pm for 11 to 16 years.

The intermediate juniors have also had coaching sessions with Tom, the 2nd one is on June 3rd 5.00 to 6.00pm.

The junior Competition will be held on Friday July 11th

Subscriptions are very much overdue please pay as soon as possible.

Details of the club from the secretary Josephine Johnson

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

Dawsonbuild

Design + Build Renovation : Repairs Extensions : Conversions

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878186 or 0772 769 4428

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All

Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JUNE

| Sheriff | 1st | 9.30am | HC- CW-O1 [Traditional | | |
|-------------|------|-----------|------------------------------------|-----|----------------------------|
| Hutton | | | Language] | | |
| | 8th | 11am | Family Praise | | |
| | 15th | 9.30am | Holy Communion CW-O1 | 6pm | Celtic Eucharist at Marton |
| | 22nd | 9.30am | Celebrating God's Gifts | | |
| | 29th | 10.00am | Benefice Service - Education | | |
| | | | & learning - Sutton School | | |
| | | | | | |
| Farlington | 8th | 11.15am | Holy Communion – CW-O2 | | |
| | 22nd | 11.15am | Holy Communion – CW-O2 | | |
| | | | | | |
| Marton | 1st | | | 6pm | Celtic Evening Worship |
| | 15th | | | 6pm | Benefice Celtic Eucharist |
| | | | | | |
| Stillington | 1st | 10.30am | 0.30am Family Praise – Methodist | | |
| | | | Church | | |
| | 8th | 9.30am | Holy Communion | | |
| | 15th | 9.30am | Morning Worship | 6pm | Celtic Eucharist at Marton |
| | 22nd | 9.30am | Holy Communion | | |
| | 29th | 10am | Benefice Service - Education | 6pm | Benefice Festival |
| | | | & learning - Sutton School | | Evensong with Richard |
| | | | | | Seed |
| | | | | | |
| Sutton-on- | 1st | 8am | Holy Communion – | | |
| the-Forest | | 10.45am | | | |
| | | | Morning Worship | | |
| | 8th | 10.45am | Holy Communion | | |
| | 15th | 8am | Holy Communion – | 6pm | Celtic Eucharist at Marton |
| | | 10.45am | Traditional | | |
| | | | Family Praise - Methodist | | |
| | 001 | 40.45= :: | Church | | |
| | 22nd | 10.45am | Holy Communion | | |
| | 29th | 10am | Benefice Service - Education | | |
| | | | & learning - Sutton School | 1 | |

EVENTS

| June 21st | Midsummer Breakfast 8.30-11am at Jubilee House. Tickets from John Oakley | | |
|-----------------------|--|--|--|
| June 22nd | 5.30pm - Social Evening at the Vicarage, please bring a plate of food to share and | | |
| | advise John if you wish to attend. This is to help with planning | | |
| June 27th | 9am onwards - St Crux Fund-raising day. Help, to man stalls, serve refreshments | | |
| | and bake, is urgently required. | | |
| July 12 th | 6pm onwards Africa Concert and BBQ at Vicarage - Tickets from John Oakley & | | |
| - | Roy Thompson | | |

NOTICES

Instead of our usual service on Sunday 27th April Farlington went to High Towthorpe farm for a Rogation celebration sensitively led by Sue Nightingale despite the rain - followed by a farm breakfast generously provided by Geoffrey and Margaret Singleton. Up to 40 people attended, over £100 was raised for church funds and our thanks to all who made this day such a memorable one.

On the 3rd of May we saw a revived tradition - a Vicarage Garden Party. Thanks to some very hard work by a few stalwarts, the generosity of Chris & Angela who opened their garden and some very fine weather, a great time was had by all especially the children. Apart from being a very successful social occasion it raised £1025 for Benefice funds.

Sunday 11th May was Pentecost and Bishop Martin joined us at Westfield Farm for a picnic and service. Again it was a very successful evening with about 90 people of all ages attending. At the end of the service 3 doves, the symbol of Pentecost, were released. [I hope they found their way home!]

Playgroup News

Once again, playgroup is full! We will be having a bit of a celebration of playgroup at the Summer Fair on Saturday 14th June when we will be holding a sponsored Mini Marathon, the Grand Opening of our Awnings and also a Balloon Race. This is our main fundraising event of the summer – and we do still depend on fundraising to break even at both Playgroup and Babies & Toddlers. So we hope very much you'll be able to support the Summer Fair!

All friends of playgroup and toddlers in the village are invited to take part in our BALLOON RACE. The balloons will be released at the Summer Fair and the balloon that travels the furthest wins a prize. For more details, or to buy some balloons at £1 each, please contact Caryn on 879094.

We'll also be running a SECOND HAND TOY STALL at the Summer Fair – if you have any toys you would like to donate, please drop them in to a Playgroup or Babies & Toddlers session or to Caroline at 10, Warwick Close.

Treasurer Needed. At our AGM on July 1st we will lose Faith Oakley as Playgroup Treasurer. Faith kindly stepped in last year but now needs to stand down because of college commitments. Would you be willing to help? If you would like more details, please contact Caroline Hunt.

Health Visitor Drop In

Susan Deery - Health Visitor will be at Babies and Toddlers in the Village Hall to weigh babies and discuss any queries or issues with parents and carers from 10.00am - 11.00am on the following dates (all Thursdays): July 3rd September 4th October 2nd November 6th December 4th Anyone who wishes to see the Health Visitor is welcome to pop in without having to stay for the Toddler Session although you would also be very welcome there!

Also on Wednesday June 18th from 9.15am - 10.15am at Playgroup – anyone wishing to see the Health Visitor is welcome to call in.

Babies and Toddlers is open to all pre school children from 0 -5 years and their ? parents / carers. We are well equipped with toys and play activities and provide a chance for children and carers to meet in a welcoming setting with refreshments provided. We meet in the Village Hall every Thursday in term time from 9.45am - 11.45am.

Further details from Margaret Fisher

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders
Farm Building: Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs
Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

Mid Week Ramble

If you haven't heard about Jeffrey's Bog join the rambling group on Thursday 26th June at 9.30am at the Village Hall car park for further information. It will take up to 5 miles and a pub lunch to give you all the details.

Sheriff Hutton Youth Club

After 5 years the Youth Club is still going strong thanks to the on going support of parent helpers, volunteers & the generosity of villagers when fundraising. The Club itself though struggled to get off the ground in 2003, until John Williamson came forward to be the first Youth Leader. Now 5 years on John has decided to step down & we would like to say a very big thank you for the time he has given the club.

As you can guess, this now creates an opening!! If anyone is interested or just wants more information on being a Youth Leader, please contact Melanie. We currently share the responsibility with 2 other Youth Leaders so the commitment is approximately one evening every three weeks.

Fieldnats

A trip up to the Terrington Lavender Farm was enjoyed by 7 members and proved an excellent day for bird watching. 20 birds in all were identified including Gold Crest, Gold Finch and Chiff Chaff.

Open Invitation

Our next event is a Dawn Chorus. Members & non- members are welcome to join us, but please ring to book your place as numbers are limited.

Sat 7th June, meet at St Helen & the Holy Cross Church.

Two walks are scheduled for 5.30am & 7.30am!!

Leading the walk: Andy Chapman

Cost £1.50 inc cup of tea / coffee & a bacon butty at the end.

Phone Melanie to guarantee your place on 878711

Note to members: we then break for the summer & our next meeting will be:

• Sat 6th September BBQ at Howard & Joan Maw (meet 6.30pm)

Anyone wishing to join the group is very welcome, for further information please call Melanie on the number above.

AFRICA CONCERT AND BARBEQUE

Sutton on the Forest Vicarage Garden Saturday 12th July 2008 at 6pm

Tickets (to include food) Adults £10 Under 18s £5 Under 8s free available from John Oakley (878754) and Caroline Hunt (878242)

There will be a bar, raffle and African & Fairtrade goods will be available.

A 2009 calendar of African Animals will also be on sale (£5)

featuring photos by Kate Ellis from her time in Africa last year.

All proceeds from the evening go to Chikupira School in Malawi and the Jacaranda Home for Aids orphans in Swaziland.



Anna Martinez-Atkinson Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer **CORGI** – Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Renewable Resource Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd

Tel: 01347 878 684

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association

Please note that the previously advertised Tea Party at Greystones has now been postponed.

Friends of the Village Hall with Playgroup

Summer Fair 2008

Saturday June 14th 2pm – 5pm

In and around The Village Hall

Free Admission!

We look forward to seeing you at this Fun Event which should have something for everyone – young and old!

The fair will have a Roman theme with games and activities, including chariot races, drill, Roman egg and spoon races etc., in the arena for children and young people of all ages overseen by the Emperor!

There will be a wide range of stalls – plants, crafts, baking, bric a brac, books, videos, toys, flowers as well adult and children's tombola, lucky dip, raffle, face painting, bouncy castle, coconut shy, welly wanging, stocks, the buzzer game and much, much more!

Refreshments will include Cream teas, BBQ, ice creams and a bar.

If there is anyone who would still like a stall please let us know immediately.

Helpers to set up on the Friday evening from 6 – 8pm and on Saturday morning from 9am onwards would be welcome – feel free to just turn up.

We also need help to run some of the activities.

Scones and cakes for teas would also be much appreciated on the day.

Also children and adults tombola prizes will be gratefully received.

Thank you in anticipation!

All enquiries, donations or offers of help to Caroline Hunt or Margaret Fisher

Proceeds in aid of The Village Hall, Playgroup and Village Organisations running stalls.

We look forward to seeing you there.

Message from The Jumblies

Our sincere thanks to everyone who responded to our appeal for Jumble and cakes for the May Jumble Sale - The total raised was £1,222, for Diabetes UK. The sale was held in memory of Albert Towse who was a staunch supporter of the York Support Group and we are so pleased that we were able to achieve another wonderful total. This brings our running total to £6909.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 21st June in aid of the Chernobyl Children.

Catherine Jackson who lives in the village is part of a group of volunteers who offer support to these children and we are sure many of you would like to help by donating your Jumble, books, toys, cakes and prizes. We look forward to your continued support. This is the last Sale before our summer break, so clear out all those summer clothes that you don't want. Let us use them to raise another great total

Contact Penny Bean on 878392 Pat Cooper or any of the Jumblies

The Chanticleer Singers are giving a Concert On Saturday 28th June in The Village Hall. Starting at 7.30 pm

Tickets £8 and £6 concessions. Contact Penny Bean on 878392 or Pat Cooper on 878677

The Chanticleer Singers are extremely popular so please get your tickets as soon as possible in order to avoid disappointment

This Concert is being organised by The Jumblies and is being given as a reciprocal gesture following the very successful Book Sale held in 2007. Money raised will be donated by The Jumblies to The Village Hall

THE METHODIST CHURCH

Minister: Revd. Ann Vaughan, 12 Connaught Way, Huntington, York YO32 9QX. Tel: 01904 762171

A very warm welcome awaits the people of, and visitors to, our village in June. These are our Sunday services.

1st 10.30am Revd Brian Powley 6.30pm Mr David Marwood

8th Family Praise Service <u>11am</u> at Parish Church 6.30pm Revd. Ann Vaughan (HC)

15th 10.30am Mrs Sylvia Bunting 6.30pm Mr Vic Paylor

22nd 10.30am Revd. Ann Vaughan HC) 6.30pm Mr Stephen Richardson 29th 10.30am Mrs Kay Huxham 6.30pm Mr Robin Jackson

H.C. – Holy Communion Sunday School at 10.30am

Other Activities

Tuesday 10am Chatterbox (from 10th June)

Wednesday 7.30am Morning Prayers

10-11.30am Drop in for Coffee

6.15pm Singing Group on 4th June only

Dear Friends

I can hardly believe it is thirty one years since I moved into the area. There have been many changes over the years, not least in my life. I was a Secondary School teacher who expected to finish my forty years and retire. Instead, at fifty, I found myself candidating for ministry in the Methodist Church. God has a way of gently pushing you along, and my life took a very different turn from the one I had imagined. But that could be said of all Christian lives.

We are called by God to be a pilgrim people, journeying with him throughout our lifetime. Whilst there may be periods of rest along the way, we are not expected to take root or stagnate, but be willing to be led to fresh pastures or rugged pathways which may arrive unexpectedly. These can challenge us, frustrate us, make us fearful or glad. Yet despite all, we can be certain that God will help us, especially when he has brought us there.

I must confess that I was afraid yet excited when I was accepted for the Methodist Ministry. All kinds of questions buzzed around in my head. There is a saying – whom God calls, he enables. So he does. But he doesn't wave a wand and take away all the hard bits. Paul, Peter and other members of the early Church soon found this out as they were flogged, imprisoned and thrown out of numerous cities. God's gift is strength for anything. Over the years there have been difficult moments as well as joyous ones. He has been and is present with me in all of them.

Now, after 13 years, it's time for me to move on again – to retire and discover what else God has in store for me. A new minister will be arriving in August to begin his work on September 1st. His name is Graham Peaden. I will continue to live in Huntington so you will see me about. If God has been nudging you, or you are wondering about the future, remember, his grace is sufficient for you and everyone else.

May God bless you and keep you,

Ann Vaughan

JANE HOLLOWOOD MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST

Home Visits

Tel: 0845 417 3610

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Chernobyl Childrens' Project (UK) – Jumble Sale 21st June 2008

Chernobyl Children's Project (UK) is a national charity set up to help the children of Belarus who live in the worst affected areas after the radiation fall out from the Chernobyl nuclear disaster.

In October 2007 I was lucky enough to be approached by the charity to travel to Belarus and deliver a training package with a colleague, to train the teaching staff in the orphanages to listen to children. What I saw whilst I was there and all the children I met made a huge impact on me and a lasting impression. A lot of the children had mild to severe learning disabilities and lived in orphanages with literally hundreds of other children from the age of 3 to 16. The conditions in the orphanages were abysmal and nothing I would want my children to ever experience living in. The children had no personal possessions, food was strictly rationed and of very poor quality, they ate nothing fresh. Even fresh fruit or vegetables were not available to the children in the orphanage.

The charity are trying to make conditions in the orphanages better, to provide a better standard of living, and try to move as many children as possible into foster families by funding a fostering scheme. They also fund projects, provide extra facilities and train staff in Belarus inspite of ongoing opposition from the government of Belarus. All the work they do is to improve conditions for the children of Belarus. When I returned from my trip I wanted to help raise some money for the charity. I was fortunate enough to be offered the June Jumble Sale on Saturday 21st. This is fantastic news! However it is fast approaching and I really need some help. I would like to raise a record amount of money for the children of Belarus. To do this I need as much jumble as possible. If anyone is having a clear out ready for summer I would be happy to collect any unwanted items and store them for the Jumble Sale. Alternatively any donations of jumble can be dropped at the Village Hall on the morning of the sale until mid-day. We will be running a cake stall, so donations of baking would be gratefully received. I am happy to pick these up on the morning of the Sale. If anyone would like to help at the sale or want any further information I would be especially happy to hear from you!! Thank you.

Kathryn Jackson

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Two pieces of good news at the start of our season.

- (a) We welcome three new members from within the village; also we welcome back three previous members who have rejoined after a year off. The six have already played in some matches, and of course the Club hopes that they will enjoy being in S.H.B.C.
- (b) The club has been very fortunate that Mr Carl Meyer, a Caravan and Motorhome security specialist (www.outsmart-the-thief.com.) has sponsored us by presenting each member with two shirts to wear at our matches. Mr Meyer came along to present the shirts at our first match which we promptly lost quite handsomely! We are most grateful for our new sponsor's generosity.

Home matches for June as follows:

```
Tues, 3rd
                Easingwold at 7pm HL
Wed. 4<sup>th</sup>
                Easingwold at 2pm VL
Tues. 10<sup>th</sup>
                Keyworth Bowls Club at 2pm. Friendly with these tourists
Tues.10<sup>th</sup>
                Sessay at 7pm
                                        HL
Tues. 17<sup>th</sup>
               Wheldrake at 2pm LCL
Wed 18<sup>th</sup>
               Thornton B at 2pm VL
Tues. 24<sup>th</sup>
                Wigginton at 2pm LCL
Tues. 24<sup>th</sup>
                Huby at 7pm
                                        HL
Thurs. 26<sup>th</sup>
                Riccall at 6.30pm
                                       PCL
```

(HL = Hovingham League, VL = Ryedale Veterans League, LCL = Ladies Country League, PCL = Private Clubs League)

Visitors are welcome at any of our matches. A reminder that we have a social bowling evening at about 7pm on Mondays all season. Everybody welcome.

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

Quintessential Web Design

Professional Affordable Websites
Website development and hosting
A local solution for the world wide web
Call Shaun: 01347 878 485 or

07872 946 061
www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk

NICOLA'S CUISINE

Outside Catering
Luxury
Ready prepared meals

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel : 01347 878 938 Mobile : 07860 612 622

THE WHITE SWAN INN Thornton le Clav

Free House

Freshly Prepared Food using Local and Garden Produce – Real Ale A Friendly Welcome (Closed all day Monday except Bank Holidays)

Tel : 01653 618 286

SHELLEY FAIRCLOUGH Mobile Beauty Therapist

Professional beauty treatments in the comfort of your own home!

Member of the British Association of Beauty Therapy & Cosmetology Ltd

Call: 01347 878 630 (8am - 7pm)

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 Telescopic Forklift

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining
Landscaping and site clearance
Pond Excavation
Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel: 01347 878 558

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing and Repairs

Discount Tyres and Exhausts
Electrics and Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing and Repairs

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Trading Estate

Tel: 01347 878 790

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE

Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

STORES and POST OFFICE

Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers Free local delivery service available

Tel: 01347 878 331

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

THE CASTLE INN

Steve and Emma Extend a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New Good Quality Food Served Daily Lunchtimes and Early Evenings (except Wednesday)

Children Welcome **Tel: 01347 878 335**

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

GREEN ACRES

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance
Hedge Cutting, Fencing
Wood Chipping, Site Clearance
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting

Tel: 01347 878 558

Simon Wood T/A R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation
Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 878 332

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Homemade Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales: Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome, Outside Bars available Food every lunchtime & evening (excluding Monday lunchtimes)

Tel: 01347 878 328

flowers by

ALISON MASSINGHAM

flowers for all occasions

Tel: 01347 878345 Mobile: 07786 574 359

THE TREE FELLA

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and
Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY
REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

Dates to Note

| Lilia | 4 ct | 10.20 | Over CO's Lynches a Club in Village Hell | |
|-----------|--|---------|--|--|
| July | 1st | 12.30pm | Over 60's Luncheon Club in Village Hall | |
| | 3 rd | 10-11am | Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall | |
| | 5 th | 10.30am | Coffee Morning for 'Rethink' at Westfield Farm | |
| | 12 th | 10.30am | Coffee Morning for Yorkshire Air Ambulance at Midway, Main Street | |
| | 14 th | | Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall | |
| August | ugust 2 nd 6.30-8.30pm Cheese/Wine Evening, High Towthorpe, Farlington for Gillygon | | Cheese/Wine Evening, High Towthorpe, Farlington for Gillygate-Ghana Link | |
| | 5 th | 12.30pm | Over 60's Luncheon Club in Village Hall | |
| | 9 th | | Village Show in Village Hall | |
| | 15 th | 7.30pm | Bingo for Gillygate – Ghana Link in Village Hall | |
| September | 2 nd | 12.30pm | Over 60's Luncheon Club in Village Hall | |
| | 4 th | 10-11am | Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall | |
| | 6 th | | Fieldnats' BBQ at Hillcrest, Main Street | |
| | 10 th | 7.00pm | Art Group AGM in the Village Hall | |
| October | 2 nd | 10-11am | Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall | |
| | 7 th | 12:30pm | Over 60's Luncheon Club recommences | |
| | 10 th | 7.30pm | Harvest Supper in Parish Church | |
| | 18 th | | Vintage Rhythms in Village Hall | |
| November | 6 th | 10-11am | Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall | |
| | 8 th | | Alan Green Audio Visual Presentation in Village Hall | |
| | 10 th | | Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall | |
| | 15 th | | Guide Dogs for the Blind Autumn Fair in Village Hall | |
| | 28 th | | Robin Wardell Talk in Village Hall | |
| December | 4 th | 10-11am | Health Visitor to Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall | |
| | 13 th | | Annual Christmas Coffee Morning in Village Hall | |

Gillygate - Ghana link

I am travelling to Ghana in October to deliver a teaching programme for nurses about trying to prevent and treat people with heart disease, diabetes, high blood pressure and asthma.

This is self-funded, so I am doing lots of fundraising to help.

Any donations of prizes or offers of baking very much appreciated – I'm happy to collect.

Local activities are:

- Cheese & Wine Evening, High Towthorpe, Farlington. 6.30 8.30pm Saturday 2nd August. Tickets from myself or Margaret Singleton (878735)
- Bingo Friday 15th August in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 7.30pm Excellent prizes

Many Thanks for your support.

Sam Lascelles.

| PAUL NELSON Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton | Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL | CATHY CUNNINGHAM Painting & Decorating |
|--|---|---|
| FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING | "25 Years Experience" The Byre, Field House Farm | also Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing Competitively Priced |
| Tel : 01347 878 185 | Thornton-le-clay, York Y060 7QA Tel : 01904 468 773 | Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 |

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES

| Sun | 9.30am | Holy Communion | Parish Church | 6.30pm | Evening Worship | Methodist Church |
|-----|---------|--------------------|------------------|------------|-------------------|------------------|
| | 9.30am | Zomby Woofe FC | Playing Fields | | | |
| | 10.30am | Morning Service | Methodist Church | | | |
| Mon | 9.30am | Playgroup | Village Hall | 1.30pm | Ladies Tennis | Tennis Club |
| | | | | 7.00pm | Social Bowls | Bowls Club |
| | | | | 7.30pm | Badminton | Village Hall |
| Tue | 10.00am | Chatterbox | Methodist Church | 7.30pm | Ju Jitsu | Village Hall |
| Wed | 7.30am | Morning Prayers | Methodist Church | 6.00pm | Tennis Club Night | Tennis Club |
| | 9.30am | Playgroup | Village Hall | | | |
| | 10.00am | Drop in for Coffee | Methodist Church | | | |
| | 11.00am | Ladies Tennis | Tennis Club | | | |
| Thu | 9.45am | Babes & Toddlers | Village Hall | 6.00pm | Holistic Exercise | Village Hall |
| | | | | 7.00pm | Legs, Tums & Bums | Village Hall |
| | | | | 8.00pm | Circuit Training | Village Hall |
| | | | | 7 – 8.30pm | Youth Club | Cricket Club |
| Fri | 9.30am | Playgroup | Village Hall | | | |

Additional Activities in June

| ai | ACTIVITIES | iii c aile |
|------|---|--|
| Mon | 6.30pm | Tennis v Wigginton (HL) at Tennis Club |
| Tues | 12.30pm | Over 60s Luncheon Club at Village Hall |
| | 7.00pm | Bowls v Easingwold (HL) at Bowls Club |
| Wed | 2.00pm | Bowls v Easingwold (VL) at Bowls Club |
| Sat | 5.30am & | Dawn Chorus Walks. Meet at Parish Church |
| | 7.30am | |
| Sun | 11am-5pm | PTFA Scarecrow Trail, start Village Hall or Green |
| Tues | 2.00pm | Bowls v Keyworth (Friendly) at Bowls Club |
| | 7.00pm | Bowls v Sessay (HL) at Bowls Club |
| Wed | 7.30pm | Yorkshire Countrywomens' Association – Talk on RSPCA at Village Hall |
| Thur | 10-11am | Health Visitor at Babies and Toddlers in Village Hall |
| Fri | 7.30pm | Parish Council Meeting at Village Hall |
| Sat | 2 – 5pm | Summer fair in and around Village Hall |
| Tues | 2.00pm | Bowls v Wheldrake (LCL) at Bowls Club |
| Wed | 2.00pm | Bowls v Thornton 'B' (VL) at Bowls Club |
| | 6.00pm | Gardening Club visit 'Hillbark' Bardsey. Meet Village Hall Car Park |
| Sat | 8.30-11am | Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House |
| | 2.00pm | Jumblies Sale for Chernobyl Children at Village Hall |
| Tues | 2.00pm | Bowls v Wigginton (LCL) at Bowls Club |
| | 7.00pm | Bowls v Huby (HL) |
| Thur | 9.30am | Mid Week Ramble. Meet Village Hall Car Park |
| | 6.30pm | Bowls v Riccall (PCL) at Bowls Club |
| Sat | 7.30pm | Chanticleer Singers in the Village Hall |
| Mon | 6.30pm | Tennis v Tollerton (HL) at Tennis Club |
| | Mon Tues Wed Sat Sun Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat Tues Wed Sat Tues Thur Tues | Mon 6.30pm Tues 12.30pm 7.00pm Wed 2.00pm Sat 5.30am & 7.30am Sun 11am-5pm Tues 2.00pm 7.00pm Wed 7.30pm Thur 10-11am Fri 7.30pm Sat 2 - 5pm Tues 2.00pm 6.00pm Sat 8.30-11am 2.00pm Tues 2.00pm Tues 2.00pm Thur 9.30am 6.30pm Sat 7.30pm |

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail shvhall@tiscali.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team call Eric Hayhurst (01347 878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (01347 878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (01347 878310)

Chatterbox runs on Tuesdays during term time for pre-school children from 10-11am in the Methodist Church room. This is an opportunity for our youngest children and their parents/carers to meet together for a short Bible story, craft activity, snack and play time. Nothing heavy! If you would like to come, just pop in for a timetable. We'll be taking a couple of weeks off for half term and then start up again on Tuesday 10th June, running through until our last session on 15th July. Everyone very welcome!

Over 60's Luncheon Club

There will be Luncheon Club on Tuesday, 3rd June at the usual time of 1230 in the Village Hall. If you have not put your name down please 'phone Brian on 878373 or Wendy on 878581.

Sheriff Hutton Primary School PTFA (Parents, Teachers and Friends Association)



Proudly presents...

3rd Annual Scarecrow TrailSunday 8th June 11am to 5pm

Starting at the **Village Hall** or **The Green**Maps for the trail are £2.50

Light refreshments, cakes, ice creams and plants are available from the Village Hall.

Our village loves traditions, and the Sheriff Hutton Primary School are continuing hosting the much loved scarecrow trail, but this year it will be hopefully drier! For the last two years we had over 65 scarecrows displayed throughout our lovely village and the standard of making has been extremely high. Lisa Sisk and family won best scarecrow with their amazingly realistic 'Dalek' complete with steaming boots and sound effects! We also had three trail prize winners pulled out of a hat.

You can take part in this year's trail by either making, entering and displaying a scarecrow or by joining us on the day and take part in the trail. (of course, you could do both!) If you would like to make and display a scarecrow please fill in the passport form below and either drop it in at the school or post it to 18 The Croft, Sheriff Hutton. Closing dates for scarecrow entries is Wed 4th June.

Please support your village school. Thank you!

| Scared | crow Passport | Sheriff Hutton Primary School PTFA |
|---------|---------------|---|
| Name | | Scarecrow Name |
| Address | | Scarecrow Location(If you live outside the village, you can place |
| your | | scarecrow in more public places! Phone 878166 |

Auction

The UCCC would like to thank EVERYONE who supported the Auction in April. This raised an amazing total of over £1,890. Thank you to everyone who contributed to a long but worthwhile day, including auctioneers, drivers, carriers, sorters, runners, clerks, cashiers, the kitchen team, all those who donated items and all those who came along to buy on the day!

"16 Circular Walks

in the Sheriff Hutton area" by Alan Farnaby (a new edition is available at £2.50 from the Post Office)

Walk no 3 Cornborough – a gentle walk over farm paths and tracks

A level walk through West End (the original village was at East End with its own village green, castle and church; the C14th extended it with a new castle, a town market place, and more houses) leads to a field path to Cornborough. The electricity substation is on land owned by Sheriff Hutton Charities and the rent from this and other holdings is used for grants by the Trustees to educational projects and students leaving for study outside the village.

"Corntown", from where the Romans sent grain down the Fosse (navigable to Sheriff Hutton Bridge until the C20th). The Roman platform for a large camp can be seen on the right of the footpath after leaving Cornborough Manor. Although the manor had its own chapel, a chantry was built in the C15th in the parish church by Thomas Wytham, chancellor of the exchequer to both Plantagenet and Tudor kings. Cornborough Manor was split into 4 in the C15th hence Cornborough Villa, Cornborough Manor, Cornborough Hall and Cornborough Farm.

Turning south, the Vale of York is a wide expanse and the large overhead cables are a sign of an ancient road, used by the Romans on a route from Lincoln to Boroughbridge (across the Humber at Brough and via Market Weighton). The long straight road from SHB towards Sutton is just part of it, and the route has been used for pipelines including the recent ethylene line from ICI Middlesbrough to BP Hull. To the west, spot the white radomes at Menwith Hill (beyond Harrogate).

If the conservationists had not objected, the M11 motorway from London via Cambridge would have passed through Lincolnshire and the Vale of York (Mowbray) on its way to Sunderland. Only the Humber Bridge (nowhere to nowhere) was built at the insistence of Harold Wilson (just before an election!)

Alternative walk of the month – try the Rosedale Ironstone Round – start at Rosedale (near Pickering), climb 1000' to the west, then follow the old railway bed round the headland (Blakey Inn for lunch?). 12 miles – 4-5 hours.

RT Age 70%

Village News

We would like to remind people that items for Village News can be e mailed by the 18th of the month preceding publication to richardhaste@aol.com Please head-up e mails 'For Village News.' An acknowledgement will be sent so that you know your item has been received. You may still give your contributions to Eric Hayhurst, 10, Castle View or Richard & Wendy Haste, 10 The Croft